FAO Prescribers,
During the early weeks of the pandemic you will be aware that a temporary service was put in place to allow for easy access of rescue medicines, antibiotics & prednisolone, for vulnerable COPD patients via community pharmacies. This service was of benefit to patients and practices during the last year but we are now moving to a service more suited for long term supply of these medicines. 
The COPD Exacerbation Medicines Supply Service has been successfully piloted in Renfrewshire HSCP based on effective services in other Board areas. After careful review of current cases of covid and the extent of hospital admissions of COPD patients, the Respiratory MCN have agreed that the we should now progress with the original service. 
  
The service will commence from Monday 7th June 2021 and will replace the interim service which has been running for the last few months.
This new service requires patients to be clinically assessed at the practice (face to face or telephone consultation) during which a CHSS self-management plan can be discussed and supplied (link in attached document). Following assessment that the patient is suitable, the clinician will sign a rescue medicines supply card and give this to the patient. The patient can take this supply card to a participating community pharmacy who will be able to supply rescue medicines from PGDs when required. Patients will be able to access up to three rescue medication courses in a 1 year period from one signed supply card. 
We ask that the supply card be signed in practice so that community pharmacies can clearly see that a consultation has taken place at practice and the patient has been identified as suitable for this service. A small stock of supply cards will be sent to practices this week with details of how to order additional cards via the Primary Care Distribution Centre.
Potentially not all pharmacies have or will sign up and patients should check directly with the pharmacy when they wish to use the service.
There is no need to proactively search for patients to move them over to the new service. It is expected roll out will be gradual across GGC when patients are identified throughout the coming months.
Your practice prescribing support team can help you with any queries.
Signed 
Dave Anderson (Respiratory MCN lead clinician)

Alan Harrison (Lead Pharmacist Community Care, Community Pharmacy Development)
